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Ayr High's 'Voices of the Future'
by Mrs Linda Attard, English Teacher and Competition Co-ordinator

Courage, conviction and passion.  This is what it 
takes to be a public speaker. This is what 23 of 

our students, ranging from Year 7 through to Year 
12, delivered in their speeches on the evenings of 
Monday 31 May and Tuesday 1 June.  And this is 
what an auditorium packed with proud parents, staff, 
fellow students and members of the community had 
the pleasure and privilege to witness.
Once again, Ayr High hosted our own public speaking 
competition in lieu of the cancelled 2021 Rostrum 
Voice of Youth statewide event.  
Each student spoke convincingly and conveyed their 
informed opinions on a range of topics including, 
‘Worth the Trouble’, ‘A Dangerous Trend’ and ‘About 
Time’.          
We would like to sincerely thank Burdekin Rostrum Club members who kindly volunteered their time to take on the roles 
of Chair, Adjudication and Time Keeping duties, as well as providing students with some invaluable feedback at the end of 
each night.  The judges were faced with a very difficult task, as the speeches on both nights were exceptional.  The high 
calibre of each student’s delivery was evident in the quality and material of the speeches that stirred the audience’s passion.
Mikayla McDonnell (Year 9) was awarded winner of the Junior division, with Ayden Barnett (Year 7) being announced as 
runner-up.  In the Senior section, Zavier Wood (Year 10) took out the title of winner, with Brooklyn Ivory (Year 12) receiving 
the runner-up medallion.
The camaraderie of students was very special and it was great to see so many come along and support our competitors.  I 
encourage any student who is looking for an opportunity to build confidence in public speaking, to sign up for our speaking 
competition next year.  These skills will stay with them for the rest of their lives; whatever vocation they choose to pursue, 
they will be able to call upon the skills they have developed.  
All students who participated in the competition are to be congratulated as they did themselves, their families and their 
school, very proud.  It was an honour to witness such a talented group of students who, without a doubt, are our ‘Voices of 
the Future'.

LtoR:  Brooklyn Ivory, Zavier Wood, Mikayla McDonnell, Ayden Barnett

Back:	 Giselle Le Feuvre, Grace Bach, Lucas Donovan, Eddie Jones,  
Zavier Wood, Steven Abraham

Front:	 Caitlyn Cheyne, Brayden Becke, Hunter, Ayden Barnett, Chelsea Scalia  
Absent:	 Sarah

Back:	 Kyle Magatelli, Georgia Tomasetig, Mikayla McDonnell, Brooklyn Ivory, 
Mahala Thorne, Chloe Hook

Front:	 Jack Parker, Ashlee, Lauren Raitelli, Sophie Robertson, Sienna Olsen

http://ayrshs.eq.edu.au
http://facebook.com/ayrshs
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by Mr Craig Whittred, Principal 
Editorial - Newsletter No. 6 11/06/2021 

From the Principal Welcome to Ayr State High School
Our school acknowledges the Traditional Owners of this land.  
Today, they are still the custodians of the cultural heritage of this 
land.  Further to this, our school acknowledges there are other 
Aboriginal, Torres Strait Islander and South Sea Island people 
who have lived, worked and contributed to the cultural heritage 
of our community.

From the Deputy Principal
by Ms D’Ilario, Deputy Principal - Junior Secondary

Talk about hectic! This term seems to have flown by! 
Over the past two weeks, Mr Whittred, Mr Flynn and myself have been visiting 

classrooms and asking students about their learning. We have been impressed 
with student responses and their positive attitude towards their education. The 
information we gather will be collated, shared with staff, and inform the next steps 
in our pedagogical journey as we remain steadfast in our commitment to the 
success of every student, every day.
With only two weeks to go, there are still so many events on our calendar- events 
which contribute to our vibrant school community. Since the last Ayring, we 
have had the Year 9 Camp at Magnetic Island that, by all accounts, was pretty  
a-maz-ing.  We’ve also had the Voices of the Future speaking competition whose 
orators were impressive, to say the least. Next week, some of our Year 9 students 
will be involved in the QMEA’s Beakers, Bots and Build activities. Then, in Week 
10, our Year 7 students and LIP Leaders will be off to Alva Beach to celebrate 
their transition to high school. And this doesn’t include all the other events we 
have had at school, and after school! These events are possible because of the 
commitment and dedication of our staff  who are willing to go that extra mile for 
our students.  I encourage all students to take advantage of the opportunities our 
school offers. We are so very fortunate to have such a wonderful community of 
staff, parents, carers and students who contribute to the plethora of opportunities 
we offer at Ayr High.

As we come towards the end of 
Semester 1, many students are 

working hard to complete assessments 
across a range of subjects. This is 
a very busy time and I encourage 
all students to plan out their time, 
especially over this weekend, to ensure 
you are prepared to give your Personal 
Best to all of your assessment tasks 
and tests.
Over the last two weeks, students have 
been engaging with the Queensland 
Engagement and Wellbeing Survey. 
This is an online survey that we 
have been invited to engage our 
students with, by the Department of 
Education. This survey will give us 
important feedback from students 
about their engagement with school 
and their wellbeing. The data that we 
receive from this survey will inform a 
number of areas within our school but 
most directly; our Student Learning 
and Wellbeing Framework. This will 
help our school to better respond to 
student’s wellbeing needs and create 
ways that improve engagement and 
overall outcomes for all of our students. 
The survey results will be shared with 
us in early August and I will share 
details around the findings at that time.
Last night, the 2021 Interschool Drama 

Festival was held. After missing out in 
2020, it was fantastic to see this night 
back on the school calendar. Once 
again, our students put together an 
outstanding performance (the best 
on the night I feel) and did our school 
proud. A big congratulations to all 
students involved and to Mr Pickersgill 
for supporting the students. Bring on 
the Musical!!
Today, we had our Year 10 Careers 
day. This event is held in partnership 
with Home Hill State High School and 
enables all Year 10 students to engage 
with a wide range of employers including 
Wilmar, Burdekin Shire Council, 
Australian Defence Force, Emergency 
Services and other local employers, 
covering a wide range of careers in 
Childcare, Retail, Hairdressing and  
Beauty, and Agriculture. There were 
also representatives from JCU and 
TAFE. This year’s event was opened 
by Member for Burdekin, Mr Dale 
Last, and is an important opportunity 
for students to talk to representatives 
about careers and study which will 
help them as they progress into Senior 
Schooling and beyond. I would like to 
thank all presenters for supporting the 
youth of the Burdekin, as well as thank 
Mrs Sarah Matthews and Mrs Tanya 

Munro, the Guidance Officers from our 
two schools, for organising the event.
Finally, the crushing has started again 
and Wilmar wants us all to stay safe 
and use our ‘Train Brain’.  We can do 
this by staying alert, obeying signs 
and signals at cane railway crossings, 
keeping off cane bins and cane railway 
tracks - especially bridges, and always 
give way to cane trains.  Cane trains 
operate 24 hours a day, seven days 
a week during the crushing season. 
A cane train hauling full cane bins 
can take up to one kilometre to stop 
after brakes are applied. Unlike cars 
or bikes, cane trains can’t swerve if 
someone or something is in its way. 
So, let’s use our 'Train Brains' and stay 
safe this crushing season.
Yours in education

Craig Whittred
Principal

SUCCESS
Every Student, 
Every Day

Semester 1 
Reporting

by Mr Kerry Flynn,  
Deputy Principal

Most senior students have 
completed their assessment for 

this term and are starting on the next 
topics in their subjects.  Students 
in Years 7 - 10 are still completing 
assessment up to the end of Week 9.
Reports will be completed by staff 
and handed to students on Monday 
19 July (Week 2, Term 3).  Learning 
Conversations will occur on Monday 
26 July (Week, 3 Term 3) and the 
booking process will be similar to 
the successful conversation evening 
held earlier this term.
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Northern 
(NQ Selections)

by Ms Courtney Carrigan,  
Sports Co-ordinator

Milla Arboit Brody Hughes

Congratulations to the following 
students who have been recently 

selected in Northern (NQ) squads:
• Milla Arboit - 12 Yrs Girls Football 

(soccer)
•	Brody Hughes - 12 Yrs Boys 

Football (soccer)
• Damon Pitcher - Cross Country
Special mention to Jared Poletti who 
narrowly missed selection in Cross 
Country with a 7th placing (the top 6 
make the squad).
These students will attend State 
Championships in late July.  Well 
done and good luck!

Damon Pitcher

Ayr SHS Positive 
Behaviour System - Reboot

by Ms Courtney Carrigan, PBL Committee

Ayr SHS is a Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) school.  It is a framework 
that provides a consistent whole school approach to promote positive 

behaviours and to improve student academic and behavioural outcomes.  This 
term, our PBL committee have been working to improve our positive behaviour 
system with a focus on the way Hawk Points are used.  The aim is to embed 
this updated system in Term 3.  Our current system is focused on the ‘individual’ 
student and on receiving ‘rewards’, whereas this reboot focuses on the whole 
school as a community/family and on acknowledging our values.
New ‘Acknowledgement’ System:
•	 a move away from ‘rewards’ to ‘acknowledgement’ - specifically focusing on the 

positive things our students do, so they will continue to do them because they 
link to good values (which is what we want our students to have/demonstrate 
and not because they might get a reward for doing something).

•	 fostering good values in our students and aligning our PBL framework to our 
school values - building on our positive culture of belonging, connectedness 
and being a part of our ‘Ayr High Family’ - having a community focus rather than 
an individual focus.

•	 wanting students to find/develop intrinsic motivation rather than extrinsic.  
“When the rewards stop, people usually return to the way they acted before the 
program began” (Alfie Kohn, 1994).

•	 using Hawk Points in a meaningful and authentic manner - teachers having 
a specific focus for their classroom, using Hawk Points as a recognition for 
something done/achieved and informing students why they are receiving a 
Hawk Point.

•	 the removal of Term ‘Rewards’ boxes/prizes from our system - this focused 
solely on the individual and an element of ‘luck’ was needed to win a prize.

•	 the introduction of the Acknowledgement Box - a whole school approach to 
meet targets that will be actioned/celebrated by the entire student body (aligns 
to our values of ‘Ayr High Family’); students will have a greater voice to express 
their ideas and select the targets on the box.

Redesign of Hawk Point:
•	 our Hawk Point has been redesigned 

to reflect these changes.  It focuses on 
acknowledging students for:
- Personal Best Work i.e. putting in 

110% effort, completing all/specific 
class work to best of ability.

- Positive & Respectful Conduct i.e. 
followed entry routines, assisting 
another student/staff/community member in a positive manner, acting with 
integrity

-	Extra-curricular/Community Service i.e. attending ANZAC service/s, 
volunteering to coach/referee school sport, Interact food stall helper at our 
Interhouse Carnivals.

Rollout of this System:
•	 Teaching staff have received information about the changes and have had 

opportunities to consider how they will adopt these changes into their practice.
•	 Students had the opportunity to attend a session earlier in the Term to hear 

ideas and voice their thoughts.
•	 Students were informed that changes are occurring on whole school assembly 

in Week 7.
•	 All students will receive specific details of the changes to this system in week 8 

and 9 in Wellbeing, HPE and AWP lessons.
•	 Students will have the opportunity to complete a survey in week 9/10 to select 

targets for the Acknowledgement Box.
We look forward to continuing to build our positive culture within the school and 
making sure we all feel like we belong to the ‘Ayr High Family’.

Download the 
free QParents 
App to follow 
your student’s 
progress.

Like our Ayr 
State High 

School page
facebook.com/ayrshs

Interhouse 
Athletics Carnival

3000 m - Mon 19 July
(1st & 2nd Break)

Spirit Day - Tues 20 July
(Spirit Session, 1.50 - 3.00 pm, MPS)

1500 m - Wed 21 July
(1st & 2nd Break)

Field Events - Thurs 22 July 
(12.00 pm - 3.00 pm)

Carnival - Fri 23 July 
(8.50 am - 3.00 pm)

Parents/carers and family 
members welcome.
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Musical Update
by Ms Courtney Carrigan, HOD - HPE, The Arts and LOTE

There are only 12 weeks left until MUSICAL WEEK!  Our students and staff have been busily rehearsing this Term and 
are well ahead of schedule.  A large number of students have learnt their dances and songs with all songs having been 

rehearsed at least once with Mr Phillips.  This has made students more confident with their singing, especially during the 
dance rehearsals.  Chorus members have learnt most of the major chorus dance routines and are busy polishing them to 
the Ayr High standard.  Blocking of the leads in scenes is going well, with the leads learning their lines and some are even 
off script already!  The leads have also been working with Maddi Hoskins (Ayr High’s Artist in Residence) to improve their 
vocals.  The band, under the guidance of Mr Phillips and Monica Licciardello, have started their own versions of rocking 
out and are sounding awesome.  This is an awesome effort by all students - keep up the great work at rehearsals.
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Big dreams, big hair, and big rock classics combine in this high 
energy production.  A small-town girl and a city boy meet on 
Sunset Strip whilst pursuing Hollywood stardom.  Featuring 

hits from the biggest bands of the 80s, Rock of Ages will have 
audiences singing, dancing and rockin' in the aisles!

SHOW TIMES
Friday 10 September - 8.00 pm

Saturday 11 September - 12.00 pm (noon) & 8.00 pm

TICKET PRICES
Adult - $38.00

High School Student - $28.00
Child Under 12 - $28.00

Concession - $28.00
Friends of the Burdekin Theatre - $27.00

(must be booked in person at the Burdekin Theatre Box Office)

Family Pass (2 Adults, 2 Children) - $120.00
Group 10+ - $35.00 per person

Book by Chris D’Arienzo	 Artwork designed by AKA NYC	 By Arrangement with ORiGiN™ Theatrical
Arrangements and Orchestrations by Ethan Popp	 on behalf of Samuel French, Inc.

Ayr State High School Presents
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Year 9 Camp
by Mrs Allyce Becke, Year 9 Co-ordinator

On Monday 25 May, 75 Year 9 students met up early at the MPS ready to head off to Magnetic Island for the annual Year 
9 Action Camp.  The aim of the camp is to assist Year 9 students to build skills such as resilience, teamwork, social 

connections, leadership and complete a range of activities that challenge students both mentally and physically.  The 
camp was held at Apex Camp at Picnic Bay and we were blessed with fantastic weather and very keen and enthusiastic 
students.  Students participated in tarp wars, run the gauntlet, fort walks, beach activities, gel blasters, laser tag, water 
games, target archery and night time activities. From this, house points were awarded throughout the camp, going 
towards House Champion of Year 9 Camp.  Staff were thoroughly impressed with the attitude that students showed 
towards participation in all aspects of the camp.
Thank you to all the staff who contributed to the camp, and the students who gave 100%.  Congratulations to Banks who 
were the house to take out the trophy this year.
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Shave a Success!
by Mrs Nyree Woods, Teacher

On Friday 21 May, Year 12 boys Mayson Bengoa, 
Luke Prior and William Hawkins shaved their heads 

at the first of five Ayr High events, fundraising for the 
World's Greatest Shave!
On the MPS stage, auctioneer Kyle Magatelli auctioned 
off the clippers to the highest bidder, winning the right to 
shave each of the boys' heads. 
Auction results:
Shaving William's hair: Mrs Woods, winning bid = $20
Shaving Mayson's hair: Mrs Buffa, winning bid = $50
Shaving Luke's hair: Jd Wilkins, winning bid = $50
The phenomenal day saw the Ayr High Family raise 
over $200 for the Leukemia Foundation, made up of 
donations, the purchase of wax strips and the success 
of the shave auction.
The dates for the next four World's Greatest Shave events at Ayr High are as follows:
•	 24 June - staff member and former student, Miss Alix Leckenby.
•	 13 August - Year 12 students, Jd Wilkins, Kyle Magatelli, Sam Vaevae Pare and Lachlan Wellington.
•	 5 November - Year 12 students, Connor Brown, Thomas Shepherd and Matthew Walker.
•	 29 November - Year 12 students, Lucy Creek and Paige Fraser.
Everyone involved is, as always, so proud and grateful for the generosity of the Ayr High Family! If you would like to make 
a donation to our team, search "Ayr High Hawks" on the World's Greatest Shave website!

William Hawkins, Luke Prior, Mayson Bengoa
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Burdekin Junior Eisteddfod Wrap-Up
by Mr James Phillips, Music Teacher and Lauren Raitelli, Cultural Vice Captain

On Monday 10 and Tuesday 11 May, our Concert Band, Mixed 
Ensemble Group, Choir and Year 12 Vocal group participated 

in the Burdekin Eisteddfod.  After months of preparation and two 
intense days working with our guest conductors at the Burdekin 
Singers’ Lighthouse at our Music Camp; the blood, sweat and 
tears all paid off with the students giving some exceptional 
performances that were well received in the community. Our 
Concert Band and Mixed Ensemble Group led the charge for Ayr 
High on Monday 10 May, serenading the audience with some 
beautiful pieces and being awarded first in both of their sections. 
The Choir and Year 12 Vocal Ensemble performed on Tuesday 
with a range of pieces from I See Fire and Photograph by Ed 
Sheeran to I’ve Got the Music in Me. The students proved that 
they did in fact 'have the music' in themselves, with the Year 12 
Vocal Ensemble being awarded first and the choir just slipping 
through by one point to be awarded first in the Choral Part section 
and second in the Choral Unison section. 
While the amount of time and effort being put into our music 
performance by students in the instrumental and choral program 
was exceptional - many of these same students also entered 
individual performances into the Eisteddfod. Some of our senior 
students had more than five performances across the music side 
of the Eisteddfod and there were many (too many to name) that 
were awarded places in their sections. There are two students who were presented with special awards on behalf of the 
Eisteddfod. Hunter in Year 7 was awarded the Lions Club of Ayr Junior Vocal Award and Cecilia Cason was awarded the 
Burdekin Brass Band Brass/Woodwind Award. 
Special thanks to our Music Support Group who continue to support the Music program at Ayr High through their weekly 
Bingo on Saturdays, which flowed onto financial support of the Music Camp and cleaning of performance uniforms. 
All of the lovely performances by students is supported by the MSG in the background. Special thanks also to Cultural 
Vice-Captain, Lauren Raitelli, who goes above and beyond to support her fellow students and ensuring that everyone 
feels welcome in our choir and concert band. Thanks to Ms Anna D’Ilario and Ms Courtney Carrigan for supporting the 
Eisteddfod and allowing our students a fantastic opportunity to perform. 

Hunter and Cecilia Cason



Issue No 6 - 2021	 SUCCESS:  Every Student, Every Day.	 	 Page 10

Interact Assist at the Norm Perry 
Annual Duck Race

by Jorja Ruskin, Year 11 Student

On Sunday 23 May, several Ayr High Interact 
students volunteered at the Rotary Club’s annual 

Norm Perry Annual Duck Race at Plantation Park. 
These students used their artistic skills to help face 
paint. A few face portraits of turtles, sharks, rainbows, 
unicorns and a few questionable ducks were seen 
around the park. As the students started to paint 
faces, they each found which type of animal they were 
more confident in painting. As the egg and spoon and 
sack race started, the Ayr High students who weren’t 
painting helped set up the races and handed out prizes 
to children who got into the top three.  Mrs Woods 
enjoyed her sausage on bread while the Ayr High 
students got a surprise visit from local police officers 
passing through, wanting to get their face painted as 
well.  The Ayr High Interact Club purchased two ducks 
this year, and while they put up a good fight, they did 
not manage to place in the race. Some believe they are still treading their way down to Plantation Creek.  A big thank you 
to the Rotary Club for supplying the paint, the students who volunteered their time and Mrs Woods for encouraging us to 
bring out our inner DaVinci. 

Jumpers for 
the Cooler 

Months
As we head into the cooler 

months, students will want to 
keep warm. The school jumper 
has been endorsed by the P&C 
and is the only acceptable jumper. 
Jumpers with the school logo can 
be purchased for $30 from the 
school office. 
This information can be found 
in the Student and Parent/Carer Handbook 2021 and is 
available at the office or on our website.
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Ayr High Hawks finish the School 
Rugby League Season in style

by Mr Andrew Ballin, Coach

Thursday of week 7 was another busy day for 
several of our Ayr High Hawks. Ten of our 

current players were invited to attend a Cowboys 
function with Michael Morgan, current Cowboys 
player Ben Condon and football manager Peter 
Luck, hosted by Don West Toyota. Our students 
not only got to hear from the players about their 
own Rugby League journey, but also find out 
about the commitments of training and playing 
elite level sport and the other life decisions that 
need to be made along the way. It was a great 
opportunity and we would like to thank the 
Cowboys and their major sponsors Toyota, for 
hosting the event.
In the afternoon, an old rivalry was ignited, as many will remember the strength of Bowen High in the schools competition in 
years gone by. Bowen offered to bring an U16 side to play Ayr High, after the Hawks won a clean sweep in the district High 
School Rugby League competition earlier in the year.

The boys had trained really well leading up to the game, 
which in itself was a great achievement as the team was 
made up of a new combination of players with some 
seasoned club players and quite a number of players 
who had not played before.
From kick off, the Hawks built pressure early and were 
rewarded with Jesse Ballin sliding through to score the 
opening try. From then on, the Hawks' forwards put on 
a dominant display through Logan Chapman, Joeziah, 
Zack Chellis, Jordan Taylor and Adam Prior who all 
caused headaches for the opposition pack. This laid the 
perfect platform for half-back Jesse Ballin to guide the 
team to a very convincing 54-4 win. Highlights included a 
double to 5/8 Lama Ghee after some great hole running 
and also kick-chase pressure to pounce on a loose ball to 
crash over for his second. Adam Prior also ran the length 
of the field from a kick-off reception to score in his first 

Rugby League try. Meleik enjoyed the dominance over his former team with some big efforts, Bailey Parker was impeccable 
at fullback and proved too hard to handle on numerous occasions. Geoffrey Terare, Brody Ferguson and Kane Batchelor 
were absolutely solid as experienced club players. Jack Shears was faultless in defence out wide on much bigger players 
and Lukas Hartley proved again that he has a ton of heart. Every one of the Ayr High players produced the commitment and 
passion the Hawks have become noted for. Congratulations boys on a great performance. 
We would like to thank Bowen for making the trip to come and play, and for showing the grit to continue competing on a 
challenging afternoon for them. 
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Biology Camp
by Mrs Brock’s Class

It’s back, the Senior Biology Camp!  On Sunday 23 May through to Tuesday 25, our Year 12 Biology enthusiasts crammed 
themselves and all the food, clothing and camping gear into the two Burdekin School buses for a trip to Cape Hillsborough 

National Park. Mrs Brock led the way, ably assisted by Mr Vickers, and after four hours of awesome singing pumping 
from both buses, arrived at the camp sites. Setting up of tents was speedy and impressive and in no time the group was 
ascending the mountain to observe ecological phenomena and experience the thrills of spear grass and insects. Although 
the biology studies on the struggling coral reef, rainforest, vine forests and mangrove areas were interesting, it was more 
the experiences of rock climbing, night walks, camp fires, social interactions and dealing with flooded tents that will be 
memorable.  
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National Reconciliation Day
Theme:  More than a word

by Mrs Ollie Henaway, Community Education Counsellor

National Reconciliation Week is intended to celebrate Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander history and culture in 
Australia and foster reconciliation discussion and activities.  NRW is a time for all Australians to learn about our 

shared histories, cultures and achievements and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in 
Australia.
In Week 7, Ayr High recognised National Reconciliation Week 2021 by having Jasyti Tallis, Indigenous Vice Captain, and 
Chelsea Ravizza, Community Services Vice Captain, speak to the whole school parade about what Reconciliation is all 
about.
A sausage sizzle was enjoyed by all students and staff.  Aunty Bernice Zaro was in charge of face painting.  We also 
showed a video of Archie Roach's storyline of his famous song Took the Children Away.
Everyone had a great time.



Year 11 Certificate 
III in Fitness 
Community 
Partnership

by Miss Deni Caspanello, HPE Teacher

Ayr State High School is currently partnering with 
Burdekin Snap Fitness.  A personal trainer is 

mentoring/training the Year 11 Certificate III in Fitness 
students.  Each week students attend the gym, 
participating in workouts and learning how to correctly 
use fitness equipment.  
Burdekin Snap Fitness has provided the students with 
shirts, towels and free staffed hour memberships.  We 
thank them for this opportunity and look forward to a 
productive partnership.
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Former School Captain Returns 
to Ayr High

by Mr Kerry Flynn, Deputy Principal

Ian Doyle, school captain from the class of 1971, recently returned to Ayr High 
to talk to some of our Year 11 and 12 students about the Hawker Scholarship 

opportunity for students wishing to attend university. Ian’s presentation was 
inspirational as he talked about his post-school journey and the various careers 
he has had.  He also spoke passionately about the Hawker Scholarship in honour 
of a great Australian, Charles Hawker.

Absentee 
Hotline

4790 4353
If your child is away either:
•	 phone the hotline - if unanswered 

please leave a message with 
reason for child’s absence,

•	 respond to school text message 
or

•	 hand in a note, on return, to Ms 
Land at the office.

Student 
Absences Text 

Service
To advise the school of the reason 
for your child's absence, please 
send a text to the following number: 

0400 845 755
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Upcoming Events
13 Jun	 Musical Rehearsal (10.00 am-12.00pm, 1.00-3.00 pm)
14 Jun	 Choir Rehearsal (1st Break, A14)
	 Concert Band Rehearsal (3.15-4.30 pm, A13)
15 Jun	 Interact Meeting (2nd Break, I Block)
	 Yr 11 - QMEA 'On the Tools'
16 Jun	 Yr 9 - QMEA Beakers, Bots and Build
	 Yr 11 - QMEA 'On the Tools'
	 Musical Band Rehearsal (7.00-9.00 pm)
17 Jun	 Yr 12 RAAP - AWP
	 Yr 11 - QMEA 'On the Tools'
	 Choir Rehearsal (1st Break, A14)
	 Yr 12 Graduation Fundraiser - The Fast and 

The Furious 9 Movie Premiere (6.30 pm for a  
7.00 pm screening, Burdekin Delta Cinemas)

20 Jun	 Musical Rehearsal (10.00 am-12.00pm, 1.00-3.00 pm)
21 Jun	 Yr 7 Activity Days-Inc Yr 11 LIP Leaders (All day, 

Alva Beach)
	 Choir Rehearsal (1st Break, A14)
	 Concert Band Rehearsal (3.15-4.30 pm, A13)
	 Yr 11 Hospitality Excursion (Townsville)
22 Jun	 Yr 12 P.A.R.T.Y. Program (Townsville)
	 Yr 7 Activity Days-Inc Yr 11 LIP Leaders (All day, 

Alva Beach)
23 Jun	 Ayr Show Day Holiday
24 Jun	 Yr 11 RACQ Docudrama (S1-S2)
	 Shave fore a Cure (1st Break)
	 "Safe on Social" Student Sessions
	 Ladies in Trade Excursion
	 School Social Event (6.30-9.30 pm, Ayr Showgrounds 

Hall)
25 Jun	 NAIDOC Day
	 Choir Rehearsal (1st Break, A14)
	 Funtivities (S4)
28 Jun-2 Jul		  JCU Winter School for Aboriginal & 

Torres Strait Islander Students (Townsville)
12 Jul	 Choir Rehearsal (1st Break, A14)
	 Concert Band Rehearsal (3.15-4.30 pm, A13)
13 Jul	 Yr 11 AWP - Leadership (S1, SMC)
	 Yr 12 VEP - The Ville Hospitality Experience - 

Group 1
14 Jul	 Yr 10 - QMEA 'Steam Unearthed'
	 Yr 12 VEP - The Ville Hospitality Experience - 

Group 1
15 Jul	 Yr 12 VEP - The Ville Hospitality Experience - 

Group 2
	 North Queensland Constitutional Convention 

for Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Students
	 Yr 12 AWP - QTAC Student Session
16 Jul	 Yr 12 VEP - The Ville Hospitality Experience - 

Group 2
17-18 Jul	 Visual Art - Strand Ephemera (Townsville)

Instrumental 
Music and Choir 

Update
by Ms Anna D’Ilario, Deputy Principal

 

They’re here! Our Instrumental Music and Choir shirts have 
finally arrived! And don’t they look awesome! Conceived 

by one of our previous Cultural Captains, Keegan Flynn, the 
shirts have been more than 18 months in the making.
Students will be able to wear their shirts to school every 
Wednesday, as well as to scheduled performances. Spare 
shirts are also available for instrumental and choir performers.
Currently, students are working on their repertoire for the 
upcoming Burdekin Arts Festival. Ms Maddi Hoskins and Mr 
Phillips continue to work with the choir, whilst Ms Hueber has 
the concert band in hand. Students will be very busy indeed 
as they prepare for the festival whilst also rehearsing for 
the musical.  Many thanks to our Musical Support Group for 
subsidising the costs of shirts to students.
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